LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD 
MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844 
 
Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman 
Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman 
Karen Watters, Supervisor 
 
July 12, Meeting Minutes 
 
The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, July 12, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.   
 
Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon, Solicitor and citizens of the township.   
 
Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance. 
 
The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with the additions of Jessica Catherman $25.00 (her monthly cleaning will be $75.00) and pay the bills for July, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
VISITORS – None 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Alan Wagner presented sewage module for Cole and Amber Stahl was reviewed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion by Resolution No. 06-22 to approve the presented module, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
 
James and Wanda Pick subdivision was received and reviewed.  The property was not located in the township.

Letter from EMC regarding upcoming renewal of insurance policy.
 
PERMITS:   
Building Permits – Sunnycreek Construction 
Zoning Permits-  Kerwin Martin, Jonathan Martin and Nicholas Rishel
SEO Permits-  Steven Hoover


 

OLD BUSINESS


Jim Emery reported that Fogel’s property is to be cleared in July.  Lewis Hoover property regarding additional units.  Jim spoke to Martha Witmer and said there are not additional units planned.  Nothing further at this time to look into.

EMC – Nothing to report.

Salt shed- T&C did not bid the prevailing wage in their bid.  The supervisors will either rebid and rescind the T&C bid or accept the next lowest bid.  The matter is tabled until the supervisors check with Martin to make sure he bid the prevailing wage.

Village Green- No report.  Paul will get a load of playground mulch to cover the play area.  Paul also indicated he is willing to take care of the Village Green if needed.

Road Signs on Canada Drive – suggested to put a Dead-End sign at township line or NO Outlet.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to put up a sign on the township road to indicate No Outlet, seconded by Matthew Dersham.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS

Troy Harvey was present to discuss acquiring a Liquor License “D). This is to sell beer and wine at Harvey’s.  Mark Lemon will look into further and contact the Liquor Control Board.  He will contact Mr. Harvey directly with the findings.

Robert Goss, Jr. spoke with Steve Bottorff about the fence removed at the F. Long Memorial Ballfield.  Buffalo Crossroads can use the fence but not sure about backstop.

Roadmaster report- Cold Patch purchased, Shuck Road started may need additional cold patch to finish. New Windows are needed for the tractor.

Put ads in Municbid for the truck and backhoe.
 
 
No further business to be conducted.				 
Respectfully submitted.	
Karen L. Watters, Secretary
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